
22 December 2011  

Beowulf Mining Plc 

("Beowulf" or the "Company") 

  

Operational Update re Kallak North 

  

Beowulf (AIM: BEM; Aktietorget: BEO), the AIM and Aktietorget traded mineral exploration 

company which owns several exploration projects in Sweden, announces that further to its 

release made on 8 December 2011, its wholly owned subsidiary, Beowulf Mining AB, has 

temporarily suspended its new drilling campaign at Kallak North pending receipt of formal 

approval of its work plan from the Swedish Mining Inspectorate. 

 

Due to an administrative oversight by the Company, the new 2011/2012 work plan for the Kallak 

North site had not been filed with the Mining Inspectorate prior to drilling commencing, which 

constitutes a technical infringement of the Swedish Minerals Act. The previous work programme 

which had been in place expired in late 2010. The Company can confirm that its new work plan 

for Kallak North has now been duly filed and notified and, accordingly, operations have been 

voluntarily halted pending completion of the requisite consultation process with the local 

communities and the Mining Inspector.  

   

In the meantime, the two drill rigs being operated by Ludvika Borrteknik AB and Dala 

Prospektering AB are being redeployed to Kallak South. Due to the Christmas and New Year 

holiday season, work will not commence at Kallak South until early 2012. 

  

A further update will be provided in due course. 

  

Enquiries: 

  

Beowulf Mining Plc 
 Clive Sinclair-Poulton, Chairman Tel: +353 (0)85 739 2674 

Strand Hanson Limited 
 Simon Raggett / Matthew Chandler Tel: +44 (0)207 409 3494 

Alexander David Securities Limited 
 



David Scott  Tel: +44 (0)207 448 9820 

Lothbury Financial Services Limited 
 Gary Middleton / Michael Padley Tel: + 44 (0)207 868 2010 

or visit http://www.beowulfmining.net  

  

  

 


